
 

 

Term 1 Week 2                               Monday, 30th January 2017 

Principal’s Report 
Welcome back. I hope you all had an opportunity to  

relax with family and friends over Christmas and New 

Year. We will be welcoming our new kindergarten  

students into our school on Thursday and our senior  

students will no doubt make sure they have a warm  

welcome to our school.  

 

Staff Update 

We are very pleased to welcome Mr Chris Foo to our 

school on 3F and Miss Theresa Ward on KT.  Mrs Tracey 

Douglas  on 1D joins us from Canada while Mrs Millar 

takes her place in Fredericton, New Brunswick, Canada.  

We say farewell to Miss Sarah Hedges and Miss Amelia 

Rosman who have taken positions at schools and  

congratulate Miss Sarah Downie who successfully gained 

an Acting Assistant Principal’s role at Killara Public 

School for 2017. Mrs Chris Aggett has taken leave this 

year and will be replaced by Miss Jennifer Hockley. 

Thank you for your contribution to Truscott Street and 

we wish you all the best in your new positions. 

 

School Culture 

Truscott Street Primary School is a school that welcomes 

all diversities. We embrace and show respect and  

tolerance for people from all walks of life. For many  

people this does not come as a new idea. But for some 

people they may encounter a diversity they do not  

understand. Should you encounter a diversity in our 

school that is one you do not understand or wish to 

know a little more about, please do not hesitate to  

contact the school and speak to us. We welcome the 

opportunity to discuss with parents and their families 

the practices of tolerance and understanding that  

underpin  our school and its core philosophy and culture.  

 

Swimming Carnival 

A reminder that our swimming carnival will be held on 

Wednesday 1st February. All students in Years 3 to 6 are 

expected to attend and students in Year 2 who are able 

to swim 50 metres are also able to attend. If you have 

not sent in the permission form and money a final  

reminder will be coming home today.  

 

Truscotts  

Congratulations to the following students who received 

their Truscott Award in the  last week of 2016. 

Agam A. KM, Ben B. Year 6, Loki D. Year 5,  

Charlie C. Year 1, Carla N. Year 1, Jayden P. Year 3,  

Max T. Year 3, Patrick W. Year 3, Layla A, Year 3,  

Milla G. Year 3, Zayna O. Year 3, Sinethma K. Year 3,  

Andrew T. Year 4, Elizabeth McQ. Year 3,  

Horatio M. Year 3, Reyna Y. Year 1, Liam P. Year 1,  

Ben M. Year 2, Maddison C. Year 1, Luisaidh W. Year 1, 

Roni M. Year 2, Alexander T. Year 2 and Aarya T. Year 2 

 

Post Homes  

Congratulations to the following students who earned 

their Post Home in the last week of 2016. 

Kiana J. Year 2, Alexis Mc. KM, Milla G. Year 3,  

Lena M. Year 1, Horatio M. Year 3 and  

Roni Mazor Year 2. 

Marion Blomfield 

Principal 
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Calendar 
Monday  Student Banking 

   Canteen closed 

Tuesday  Canteen closed 

Friday   8.30—9.15 Uniform Shop 

Children are to wear sport uniform with coloured 

accessories or T-shirts to help cheer their team 

along. No crepe paper or streamers are allowed at 

the pool. 

 

Don’t forget:  Costume and towel 

   Sunscreen and hat 

   Food and drink 

   Cheering voices 

 

Attached to this newsletter is the running  

schedule for the day. We are unable to tell you 

what time your child’s race will be as we are  

unaware until the day the number of students 

who will be competing in particular events. 

Looking forward to a great day. 

Samantha Judge  

Swimming Carnival Coordinator 

 

P&C News 

A very warm welcome back to everyone after the 

summer break! Please note that there will be a 

P&C meeting this Wednesday night 1st February at 

7pm in the staff room. Our AGM will be held on 

Wednesday 1st March 2017 – paperwork will be 

coming home shortly. Come and join us to learn 

more about your school and community and all 

the P&C plans for 2017! Hope to see you there. 

Carolyn Gray 

P&C President 

 

OOSH News 

There will be an OOSH Committee meeting on 

Wednesday 1st Feb at 6pm in the OOSH room. 

Please note that due to our departing families in 

2016 we will be requiring two new members for 

the OOSH parent committee. If your child attends 

OOSH and you would like to lend a hand in the 

running of OOSH please send an email to 

tspspnc@hotmail.com for further information. 

Carolyn Gray 

Acting OOSH President 

 

Term 1  Week 2 

Fri Jan 27th Staff return for Term 1 

Mon Jan 30th Students in Years 1 - 6 return 

Wed Feb 1st Swimming Carnival 

   7.00pm  P&C meeting 

Thu Feb 2nd Kindergarten students start  
Fri Feb 3rd Assembly: Captains  

   Clean Up The School Day 

School News 

Swimming Carnival 

Our annual swimming carnival will be held this 

Wednesday 1st February 2017, at Lane Cove 

Aquatic Leisure Centre, Lane Cove. It will run from 

10:00am until 2:30pm. The carnival will go ahead 

rain or shine. 

 

All children in Years 3-6 will attend the carnival, as 

well as any Year 2 students turning 8 in 2017 who 

intend to enter a 50m swimming race. Year 2  

students turning 8 in 2017 who are not swimming 

in a 50m race will not go to the pool as they are 

not allowed to participate in the 30m race.  

Children must be turning 8 or older to compete in 

the Ryde Zone Swimming Carnival. There will be 

30m events for students in Years 3-6 only who can 

competently swim 30m.  

 

Children attending the carnival must travel by bus 

to allow accurate rolls to be maintained.  The bus 

will leave school promptly at 9:30am and return 

by 3:25pm. If you would like to take your child 

home after the carnival you must tell your child’s 

teacher. 
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Canteen News 

There are a number of things to note with the 

school canteen in 2017. We undertook a price  

review over the summer as some suppliers have 

increased their items. We have endeavoured once 

again to keep any price changes to a minimum. 

Please note the following changes: 

 

Canteen will open on Thursday 2nd Feb due to the 

swimming carnival on Wednesday. 

 

As per the canteen survey in late 2016, there will 

be a handling fee of 30 cents for all orders  

purchased across the counter. This is due to the 

increased staff time to reconcile these orders with 

the Flexi-school orders. There will no longer be a 

bag charge. 

 

Wedges and nuggets are now only sold in packs of 

3 at $2.20 per bag of 3 nuggets and $2.50 per bag 

of 3 wedges. 

 

Until the school allocates classes and we are able to 

update Flexischools, please use your class from 

2016. We will place a notice in the newsletter when 

the 2017 classes are loaded.  

Canteen Committee 

 

 

Fete News 

The Truscott St Fete which is only held every 4 to 5 

years will be held this year on Sunday 17/9/17. 

Fete stalls will be allocated to classes and further 

information will be provided at your class  

information night. If you have a burning desire to 

run a particular stall please email 

truscott.fundraising@gmail.com by Friday 3rd Feb! 

Fete Sub-Committee 
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Event           Record Record Holder Year 

Girls 100m Freestyle 01:17.95 Anneka Shaw 2013 

Boys 100m Freestyle 01:15.36 Liam Wood 2009 

Jnr Girls 50m Butterfly 46.50 Danielle Nickoll 1998 

Jnr Boys 50m Butterfly 46.48 Ashton Gleeson 2015 

11yrs Girls 50m Butterfly 43.65 Danielle Nickoll 1999 

11yrs Boys 50m Butterfly 42.19 Ashton Gleeson 2016 

Snr Girls 50m Butterfly 41.45 Anneka Shaw 2013 

Snr Boys 50m Butterfly 37.94 Liam Wood 2009 

8yrs Girls 50m Freestyle (Heats) 49.80 Ashley Hockam 1996 

8yrs Boys 50m Freestyle (Heats) 50.52 Nicholas Stubbs 1997 

9yrs Girls 50m Freestyle (Heats) 43.98 Ashley Hockam 1997 

9yrs Boys 50m Freestyle (Heats) 43.67 Rhys Brooks 1999 

10yrs Girls 50m Freestyle (Heats) 39.13 Danielle Nickoll 1998 

10yrs Boys 50m Freestyle (Heats) 36.00 Benjamin Harris 2015 

11yrs Girls 50m Freestyle (Heats) 38.19 Ashley Hockam 1999 

11yrs Boys 50m Freestyle (Heats) 36.31 Jonathan Crook 2014 

12/13yrs Girls 50m Freestyle (Heats) 34.31 Anneka Shaw 2013 

12/13yrs Boys 50m Freestyle (Heats) 34.94 Nicholas Walker 1998 

Jnr Girls 50m Breaststroke (Heats) 52.30 Ashley Hockam 1998 

Jnr Boys 50m Breaststroke (Heats) 46.61 Liam Wood 2007 

11yrs Girls 50m Breaststroke 49.33 Rikki Hockam 1996 

11yrs Boys 50m Breaststroke 45.20 Liam Wood 2008 

Snr Girls 50m Breaststroke 47.58 Rikki Hockam 1997 

Snr Boys 50m Breaststroke 41.16 Liam Wood 2009 

8yrs Girls 50m Freestyle (Final) 49.80 Ashley Hockam 1996 

8yrs Boys 50m Freestyle (Final) 50.52 Nicholas Stubbs 1997 

9yrs Girls 50m Freestyle (Final) 43.98 Ashley Hockam 1997 

9yrs Boys 50m Freestyle (Final) 43.67 Rhys Brooks 1999 

10yrs Girls 50m Freestyle (Final) 39.13 Danielle Nickoll 1998 

10yrs Boys 50m Freestyle (Final) 36.00 Benjamin Harris 2015 

11yrs Girls 50m Freestyle (Final) 38.19 Ashley Hockam 1999 

11yrs Boys 50m Freestyle (Final) 36.31 Jonathan Crook 2016 

12/13yrs Girls 50m Freestyle (Final) 34.31 Anneka Shaw 2013 

12/13yrs Boys 50m Freestyle (Final) 34.94 Nicholas Walker 1998 

LUNCH       

Term 1 Week 2                                Monday, 30th January 2017 



 

 

Term 1 Week 2                                Monday, 30th January 2017 

Event           Record Record Holder Year 

Jnr Girls 50m Backstroke (Heats) 47.72 Ashley Hockam 1998 

Jnr Boys 50m Backstroke (Heats) 47.08 Benjamin Harris 2015 

11yrs Girls 50m Backstroke 44.09 Rikki Hockam 1996 

11yrs Boys 50m Backstroke 44.95 Ashton Gleeson 2016 

Snr Girls 50m Backstroke 41.63 Anneka Shaw 2013 

Snr Boys 50m Backstroke 35.59 Nicholas Walker 1998 

Jnr Girls Championship  50m Freestyle 39.41 Danielle Nickoll 1998 

Jnr Boys Championship  50m Freestyle 37.31 Benjamin Harris 2015 

Snr Girls Championship  50m Freestyle 34.36 Anneka Shaw 2013 

Snr Boys Championship  50m Freestyle 35.08 Liam Wood 2009 

200m Girls Open Individual Medley 03:18.57 Anneka Shaw 2013 

200m Boys Open Individual Medley 02:59.82 Liam Wood 2009 

Jnr Girls 50m Breaststroke (Final) If time al-

lows 52.30 Ashley Hockam 1998 

Jnr Boys 50m Breaststroke (Final) If time 

allows 46.61 Liam Wood 2007 

Jnr Girls 50m Backstroke (Final) If time allows 47.72 Ashley Hockam 1998 

Jnr Boys 50m Backstroke (Final) If time allows 47.08 Benjamin Harris 2015 

200m Girls Relay    

200m Boys Relay    



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


